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(505) 257-7690 

Rick Shean, Chief 
Hazardous Waste Bureau 
New Mexico Environment Department 
2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1 
Santa Fe, NM 87505-6313 

Environmental Management 
Los Alamos Field Office 
1200 Trinity Drive, Suite 400 
Los Alamos, New Mexico 87544 
(240) 562-1122 

Date: 
Refer To: 

April 15, 2022 
N3B-2022-0141 

Subject: Hazardous Waste Treatability Study Report for Calendar Year 2021 

Dear Mr. Shean: 

Los Alamos National Laboratory (LANL) (EPA ID NM0890010515) operates under a Hazardous 
Waste Facility Permit (the Permit) issued by the New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) to 
the U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) National Nuclear Security Administration Los Alamos Field 
Office (NA-LA); the DOE Environmental Management Los Alamos Field Office (EM-LA); Triad 
National Security, LLC; and Newport News Nuclear BWXT-Los Alamos, LLC (N3B) (collectively, 
the Permittees). The purpose of this letter is to report the EM-LA/N3B hazardous waste treatability 
studies for calendar year (CY) 2021 to the NMED Hazardous Waste Bureau (HWB). 

Reporting of hazardous waste treatability studies conducted during the previous calendar year is 
required of hazardous waste generators in the State of New Mexico by Title 20, Chapter 4, Part 1, 
Section 200 of the New Mexico Administrative Code (NMAC), as revised March 1, 2009 
[incorporating Title 40 of the Code of Federal Regulations [40 CFR 261.4(f)(9)]. 

EM-LA/N3B did not conduct any hazardous waste treatability studies at LANL during CY 2021. 
For proposed hazardous waste treatability studies, EM-LA/N3B will prepare and submit to 
NMED-HWB a notice of intent to conduct a study at least 45 days before beginning the study, as 
required by 20.4.1.200 NMAC [40 CPR 261.4(f)(9)]. 
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If you have questions, please contact Emily Day at (505) 695-4243 (emily.day@em-la.doe.gov) or 
Arturo Duran at (575) 373-5966 (arturo.duran@em.doe.gov). 
 
Sincerely, Sincerely, 
 
                                   for 
 
Joseph Murdock Arturo Q. Duran 
Program Manager Compliance and Permitting Manager 
Environment, Safety and Health U.S. Department of Energy  
N3B-Los Alamos Environmental Management  
 Los Alamos Field Office 
 
 
cc (letter emailed): 
Laurie King, EPA Region 6, Dallas, TX 
Steve Yanicak, NMED-DOE-OB  
Siona Briley, NMED-HWB 
Neelam Dhawan, NMED-HWB 
Chris Catechis, NMED-RPD 
M. Lee Bishop, EM-LA 
John Evans, EM-LA 
Brian Harcek, EM-LA 
Michael Mikolanis, EM-LA 
David Nickless, EM-LA 
Cheryl Rodriguez, EM-LA 
Jennifer Payne, LANL 
Stephen Hoffman, NA-LA 
William Alexander, N3B 
Emily Day, N3B 
Ellen Gammon, N3B 
Kim Lebak, N3B 
Joseph Legare, N3B 
Dana Lindsay, N3B 
Pamela Maestas, N3B 
James Mobley, N3B 
Joseph Murdock, N3B 
Gerald O’Leary, N3B 
emla.docs@em.doe.gov 
n3brecords@em-la.doe.gov 
Public Reading Room (EPRR)  
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